
RENNER SANITARY DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 

September, 2021 
Major Events: We are seeing consistent low flows around the 47-52,000 gallons per day going to the City of Sioux 

Falls.  Keep in mind during the flood of 2019 we had discharges to the City of Sioux Falls over 300,000 gals per 

day. It appears that the groundwater has been reduced to cause some with well water to lose their source or 

negatively affected.  The positive is the District’s sewage line has very little, if any infiltration. 

Alarm System: Our new alarm system has been upgraded and is now operational. This upgrade will ensure a very 

timely and quick response by staff monitoring the lift stations and respond if anything goes wrong. 

Preventative Maintenance: We conducted video inspections on some of the main lines this summer. 

Some of you may have noticed that we are adding manhole markers. These are sometimes hard to locate for our 

subcontractors and for those doing grading. We are placing the markers in our easement, which is 10’ either side of 

the sewer main. This should help eliminate future issues. 

Meadowview upgrade project and town of Renner Project: This project consists of the installation of a sump 

pump collection system, lift station and pressure force main in the Meadowview Addition to convey sump pump 

discharge water to Silver Creek. For the next couple weeks, the Contractor installing the upgrades to the lift station 

and the storm water system in the Meadowview Addition will continue to install the sanitary sewer collection pipe 

on the west side of 115.  9th  and 10th Avenue are completed as is everything on 75th,74th and 72nd St.  Sump pump 

service lines will be stubbed off the main line in the street and being installed up to the houses.  They are currently 

ahead of schedule so should be near the Monarch Lounge in Renner in a few weeks. Expected competition date is 

October 31. 

We appreciate your continued patience and cooperation on the project. If you have any questions, please reach out! 

to DGR Engineering: Scott LaVoy, PE Project Engineer 605-339-4157 Jacob Morris, PE On-site Project 

Representative 605-759-5472 and or answered by the members of the district board or by the clerk. Thank you! 

Website: It is updated regularly, please visit at www.rennersanitarydistrict.com. This site is used to review and 

download organizational documents, minutes, notices of meetings and elections. 

Lastly, SD law requires the District to announce to its members the vacancy of board of trustee members and the 

process of nominating someone to the board:  Erick Andersons term(3yr) as a trustee will expire on Nov 16, 2021 at 

the annual meeting of the District. Anyone in the District may obtain a nominating petition from the clerk at:  

Rennersanitarydistrict@live.com . The deadline for submitting the petition back to the clerk is October 28th, 20 

days prior to the election. If no nominations are made the board will appoint. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Renner Sanitary District Board of Trustees 

rennersanitarydistrict@live.com 

605.330.4189 

PO Box 89907, Sioux Falls, SD 57109 

Roger Scheibe- Clerk 

Erick Anderson, President, 605.940.2313 

Nancy Rasmussen, Trustee, 605.777.2734 

Sherlyn Anderson, Trustee, 605.376.3011 
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